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THE MARTIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
April 15, 2014
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, April 15, 2014 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.   Commissioners attending were President Paul R. George, Dan Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Others in attendance were Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Major T.A. Burkhardt, Sheriff Rob Street, Monty Wolf, EMA/Civil Defense; Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer; Nathan Hoffman, Surveyor; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Brooke Gregory, Donna Wolfe and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune. 

President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00 pm.  

The minutes from the regular meeting of April 1, 2014, were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.    All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Surveyor Nathan Hoffman came before the Commissioners to give his quarterly update.  He is currently working on setting corner posts and scanning older maps.  

Sheriff Rob Street submitted a quote from Accurate Controls, Inc. for the replacement of the door control panels.  The current system has been in place since the Security Center was built.  Parts to repair the system are no longer available.  Due to liability issues associated with the door control panels, the Commissioners are declaring an emergency.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to declare an emergency on the purchase of new door control panels and approve the Accurate Controls, Inc quote of $78,456.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Sheriff Street stated Accurate Controls, Inc. can start right away on building the system and it should take approximately 3 months from start to finish.  The 2014 Chevrolet Impala will be delivered tomorrow.  It will replace the Impala that was wrecked a few months ago.  The current population of the Security Center is 49 inmates.  Sheriff Street has been in contact with Department of Correction on housing DOC inmates.   

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two-work schedule.  The security cameras are up and running.  The department will assist with a tree that is about to fall over the road near the Dye Farm.   The culvert issue on Windom Road was addressed.  Due to lack of response from the property owner, the Highway Department will put in the culvert and the costs will be attached to their property tax bill.  The safety cones on West River Road keep disappearing or are being ran over, so Superintendent Padgett will be putting up object markers that are put into the ground.  Lawrence County inquired about a county golf cart ordinance.  A discussion followed.  Martin County has not taken action concerning golf carts on county roads. 

There was a lengthy discussion concerning the road issue on the property owned by Brooke Gregory.  Gregory stated the road to her property is a county road and provided maps.  Attorney Lett reviewed his file from 2007 and the road in question cannot be maintained as a county road.  The property owners who have driveways on this property have an Easement by Prescription from the Department of Natural Recourses. After a lengthy discussion, Gregory was advised to contact DNR.      

Monty Wolf, Civil Defense/EMS, updated the Commissioners on recent activities.  They will be assisting the Health Department with an exercise at the Community Building on Thursday.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted to the Commissioners a Proclamation from Governor Michael Pence declaring May 4-10, 2014 as Correctional Employees Week.  Due to minimal pull offs and other safety reasons, the road crew does not work along Highway 50 between Shoals and Loogootee.  The road crew will be only working Saturdays for now.  Community Corrections recently received a Performance Bonus from the Department of Corrections for fiscal year 2014.  The department received $13,815.42.  The Community Corrections Advisory Board approved the following distribution of funds: $815.42, Training; $3,000, Suspension Program; $5,000, Policy and Procedures Consultant; and $5,000, Staff Bonuses.   Director Collins requested that the Commissioners approve the bonuses. These bonuses will be in addition to the raise and Health Savings Account distributions made by the county.   After a discussion, Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the staff bonuses for Community Correction employees from the Performance Bonus funds.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  President George voted in opposition.  

Auditor Roush explained the Health Savings Account/Opt Out Distribution plan that Councilman Wininger, Councilman Summers, Councilwoman McFeaters and Commissioner Paul George has composed.  All employees will receive a 5% raise and additional funds for their Health Savings Accounts.  Since elected officials cannot receive a raise once the Salary & Wage Ordinance is approved, their 5% will go into a Health Savings Account.  The Health Savings Account distribution will be determined by the deductible and the amounts distributed last year.  The Health Savings Account/ Opt Out distribution will be funded by County EDIT funds.  The 5% will be funded by various funds.  Several department heads thanked the Council on behalf of their employees and appreciated the work that has been put into the plan. The committee also suggested that the Veteran Service Officer salary be increased to $8.75/hr with a maximum of 20 hours per week.   Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the 5% raise and additional funding for Health Savings Accounts.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Auditor Roush will have the Additional Appropriations at the May 5, 2014 Council meeting.  New hires will not receive the 5% raise but will receive the Health Savings Accounts distribution on a pro-rated amount.  

Auditor Roush presented quotes from Commercial Services of Bloomington, Indiana for HVAC repairs. Commissioner Boyd asked if we received other quotes. Commercial Services was the only company to submit a quote.   Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the quotes from Commercial Services for a total of $2,920.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted information from Waggoner, Irwin, Scheele and Associates out of Muncie, Indiana concerning a county handbook.  

Absentee voting began April 8th and will end at noon on May 5th.  

Auditor Roush submitted to Attorney Lett a GIS Limited Use Agreement with Energy Management & Services Co. regarding Vectren gas lines.  

Linda Dillon, Veteran Service Officer, came before the Commissioners concerning office space.  Since the Coroner’s office space is handicap accessible, Commissioner Gregory will speak with the Coroner on moving his office to the drive thru area.  To keep her accreditation, VSO Dillon, must work a minimum of 1000 hours per year.  Once office space is available in the courthouse, her hours will be 8am-4pm Tuesday and Thursdays.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:41 pm with a motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by President George.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  
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